
 
2986 Broadlands Road, RD 1, Reporoa 3081 

Phone: 07 333 8576 Fax 07 333 8577 
Email: ​principal@broadlands.school.nz 

Website: ​www broadlands.school.nz 
 

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’ 
 

Term 4         Week 1       Friday 16 October 
 

Forthcoming Events - Term 4​:  
The complete list at this time! 

Saturday 17 October - ​Broadlands School Election Polling Booth open 
Wednesday 21 October ​- Broadlands School ​Calf & Pet Day 

Friday 23 October​ - Group Day (At Broadlands School this year) 
Monday 26 October​ - Labour Day - School Closed 
Wednesday 28 October​ - BOT Meeting 6.00pm 

Tuesday 3 November ​- PTA Meeting, 6.30pm (Note change of date) 
Friday 6 November​  - ​Flower Show ​(Details to follow) 

Wednesday 11 November ​- ​School Athletics​ (details to follow) 
Friday 13 November​ - Collaborative Children’s Conference - Room 3 Children only 

Monday 16 November to Friday 27 December​ - Scholastic Book Fair 
Wednesday 18 November ​- School ​Spelling Bee 

Friday 20 November​ - Cluster Athletics - Selected students 
Friday 27 November ​- ​Grandparents’ & Friends’ Day​ (Details to follow) 

Wednesday 9 December​ - Awards’ Assembly, 1.45pm 
Thursday 10 December​ - Prize Giving, 6.00pm  

mailto:principal@broadlands.school.nz
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 ​From the Desk of the Tumuaki 

Kia ora, whānau 

Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou (Greetings to everyone!) 

 
Ground Works - Paddock 
 
During the holidays, ​Marty Wills​, Kim Wills ​and ​Mark Stewart ​were involved in the              
massive clean-up of the school paddock where the wood pile had seriously accumulated             
over a few years! 
 
Thank you​ gentlemen! 
 
Thank you to ​Kevin Ranger​, ​Ranger Earthmoving​, for providing the earthmoving/tree            
moving machine at no cost to Broadlands School. 
 
Thank you also to ​Kerry ​and ​Jonathan Busst​, ​Busst Farms​, for the use of their adjacent                 
farmland for a burn off. 
 
Year 5/6 Camp 
 
Despite a bit of inclement weather on Tuesday, all had a wonderful time at the Year 5/6 Mt                  
Maunganui/Papamoa Camp from Monday to Wednesday this week. 
 
Thank you again the ​Mrs Sandham and ​Mrs Lynch ​as organising staff for their tireless                
work during camp and to ​Ross​, ​Chris​, ​Kelly​, ​Rachael​, ​David​, Brendon, Kirsty and             
Nicola​ for helping out in all sorts of ways! 
 
Your time and support was appreciated! 
 
Sport BOP ‘GO4it’ Programme 
 
The ​Sport BOP ‘GO4it’ Programme for all year levels re-started today with our facilitator,              
Kashali. 
 
‘GO4it’ will happen weekly through most of the term. 
 
‘Keeping Ourselves Safe’ 
 
The NZ Police ‘​Keeping Ourselves Safe​’ programme which you were informed about and             
included a whānau hui / information meeting last term, will begin within each class from               
Monday 19 October​ for a period of three weeks. (normally two but we have alot on!) 
 
Each lesson will be led daily (on a normal day) by the classroom teacher. 
 



Photo Day 
 
Our annual ​Photo Day ​will be held on ​Monday 19 October​. 
 
Photos are taken by Masterpiece Photography. Masterpiece will be taking individual           
photos of ​ALL our school children as well as sibling photos. They will also be taking some                 
leadership photos. Once we have draft copies, they will be displayed on the Office              
windows. 
 
If you would like photos of your children with their pre-school or college siblings, please be                
at school at 9.15am. We will have the pre-schoolers and college students’ photos taken              
first.  
 
An envelope will be sent home approximately a week ​after photo day with a sample of                
individual/sibling photos attached. You may keep the photo regardless if you order the             
photo or not. 
 
You will have two weeks to send back the envelope and money to the Office for free                 
delivery.  If you have any questions please contact Tracey in the Office. 
 
Calf & Pet Day 
 
Just a few reminders for our ​Calf & Pet Day ​to be held on ​Wednesday 21 October​.  
 

1. School uniforms are to be worn. Of course, overalls/gumboots/hats for those           
involved with calves, lambs and dogs or involved in the dress-ups with pets, then              
it’s perfectly fine to get changed. 

2. As there will be a cake stall, BBQ, drinks, raffles etc for sale, money may be                
brought along to spend when the school moves out to the field at around 10.00am. 

3. Domestic pets will go to Room 5. 
4. As it is a school day, ​ALL students MUST participate in ONE or MORE of the                

following activities: calf, lamb, dog, domestic pet, cupcake competition, creative          
vegetable competition and/or recyclable pet competition. 

5. Parking ​will only be in the paddock which can be accessed via Earle Road (about               
300m down Earle Road on the left).  
 

Thank you​ for your support and expectations from home. 
 
Board of Trustees​ - ​Projects Update 
 

1. Room 5’s re-roof will be completed on the weekend of ​Saturday 24 October​. 
 

2. The paper/digital work involved with the development of a covered bag area within             
and beyond the existing/old boys’ toilet structure is underway through our project            
manager, WSP. 

 
           Yes, it has been a long time coming, but this project is expected to start in the  
           coming weeks...much to our collective delight! 
 
Sunhats 
 
Time to get these organised for Term 4 which will be required after the Labour Weekend.  
 
Ngā manaakitanga 
Graeme 



 

School Cell Phone Number ​021 0291 9131 
Please use the school cell phone for absentees and other school-related issues. 

 Please ​text only​ (no calls) to this number.  
Please include your ​child’s name​ and ​reason for absence​. 

 
 
 
 



Broadlands School PTA  
 
Last term every family was sent home 10 raffle tickets to sell for the PTA for Calf and Pet                   
Day​. We would like all families to at least sell one book. All proceeds are going towards a                  
Bike Trail at the school 
 
Please return to the School by ​Monday 19 October​. (Second Monday of Term 4) 
If you require more please contact Rachael Martelli 021 2800581 or the Office.  
 

PTA Fundraiser 

 

Hockey 

Results for Friday 25 September 
Broadlands Dark Sticks ​v​  St Pats Slick Sticks 1-2​ Loss 
This is the end of the hockey competition. The Dark sticks came in ​4th​ overall 
 
Dark Sticks Awards:  

● Most Valuable Player - ​Charlotte Stewart 
● Most Improved Player - ​Kaylie Young 
● Unison Award - ​Darcey Brennan 

 
Quick Sticks Awards: 

● Most Valuable Player - ​Richard Wotherspoon 
● Most Improved Player - ​Henry Halliday 
● Unison ‘Fair Play’ Award - ​Jadyn Young 



 
 

Quick Sticks Hockey Awards 
 

Annabelle Shaw 
Your determination to get your stick down and take the ball from the other team has been 

very impressive and been a great asset for the team this season. 
Bailey Shaw 

Your first year playing hockey. You have enjoyed the action and have not been afraid of 
making the field yours by learning how to hold your position and back up your team mates. 

Samuel Martelli 
This year has seen you really get a good idea of the tactics behind the game. You have 

learnt how to use your team mates, whether it be passing to or backing up.  
Alise Martelli 

I have seen you enjoy your first year playing hockey, holding your stick well and running 
like the wind. I have enjoyed watching you grow in confidence. 

Henry Halliday 
The man with the fast legs! Your fast learning has proven you well. Keeping control of the 

ball has led you to scoring a good number of goals.  
Charlotte Halliday 

Your determination is to be admired. You have fitted in well as part of the team and 
become a very valuable player. Your ball skills have been admired by many who have 

watched you play. 
Sian Gallacher 

Such determination to learn new skills and be the best player you can be.  
You have come a long way in a short time and you should be proud of the hockey player 

you have become.  
Grace Long 

Your skills in hockey have improved throughout the season.  I have watched you enjoy 
changing positions and figuring out what you like to do on the field.  

Juliet McDonald 
Your fitness has really improved as the season has progressed. You have become a 

runner who is right on the ball. 
Jadyn Young 

Your bravery and determination as a goalkeeper is fantastic to see. You have saved many 
a goal by making the right decision at the right time.  

Richard Wotherspoon 
You have really excelled with your ball skills this season. And have learnt the art of staying 

in position. This has led you to making some good combinations on the field with your 
team mates.  

 



 
Broadlands School Calf & Pet Day 

Wednesday 21 October (a school day!) 

9.30am start 
 

9.30am for Pets to arrive 
10.00am Judging Begins 
12.00pm Dress Up Parade 
(For Calves, Lambs & Dogs) 

1.00pm Prizegiving 
 

    Pre-schoolers are welcome to show a calf, lamb, kid or domestic pet. 

They will receive a certificate and ribbon! 

  

Grocery Raffle - donations of items requested  
Cake Stall - donations of items requested 

BBQ Sponsored by PG Wrightsons  
Kiss the Pig  
Coffee Cart 

Guess the lollies 
Cupcake Competition 

Vegetable Pet Creation Competition 
Recyclable Pet Competition (Pet made from ONLY recyclable materials) 

 
We are needing helpers to set up for Wednesday. If you are able to assist, can you 

please be at school on ​Tuesday 20 October​ ​at ​10.00am  

 

A few Reminders: 
● There will be NO postponement date. 

● If you have not notified the Office of the animal you intend to bring on Saturday 
please can this be done by ​Thursday 15 October 



● All children who are entering an animal need to report to the registration table to 
collect a number, these need to be handed in at the end of the day! 

● Calf/Lamb/goat and dog owners need to wear the number on their arm. 
● Numbers need to be kept with the Domestic Pets 

● Judging starts at 9.30am and Prize Giving will be at approximately 12.15pm. 

This year, ​Group Day ​is ​Friday 23 October​ ​at ​Broadlands School 

·         If your child qualifies, and you would like to attend this event, please let 
the Office know by ​Thursday 22 October  

Grocery Raffle 
The ​PTA​ would greatly appreciate donations for the grocery raffle. 

Two or more non-perishable items per child brought to the Office by 

Thursday 15 October  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
Intending to Bring 

 

Name: ……………………………………………​……...​. Year Level: ………………  

  

Type of pet you are intending to bring:………………………………………… 

  

Name of Pet: ……………………………………………………………………………. 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Important Calf ​&​ Pet Day Guidelines 

There are booklets to help with rearing lambs and calves in the office foyer. 

Lambs 

● Lambs and kids must only wear collars – no harnesses are permitted 

● Have someone hold the lamb/kid. Move to the first peg and call it. When it comes,                

you may make contact (optional) 

Calves  

● Have someone hold the calf. Move to the first peg and call it. When it comes,                

contact must be made. 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Ka kite ano ​Graeme, Marnel, Sophie, Debra, Megan, Halei, Grace, Robyn, Glenda, Rose and Tracey 

 



 

PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US! 

 



 


